
ØAs always, please do not hesitate to reach 

out to us with any forecast questions via 

the chat option on the Weather Porthole or 

our on call number, (317)-560-8122 press 1 

for forecast questions. 

Updated:  12:30 PM CT Friday, March 12, 2021



Visibility Report 

HOURLY VISIBILITY BREAKDOWN

(in miles)

Friday, March 12, 2021



Ø Expecting today to be on the drier side. ~10% 
chance of an iso sprinkle given the SE flow 

continuing to usher in moisture

Ø Winds look to be very similar to the past few 
days, coming from the SE at 10-15 MPH with 

gusts 15-20 MPH possible at the boarding 
station (a locally higher gust or two cannot be 

ruled out).

Ø Temperatures will continue to sit in the lower 
70s over the waters, closer to 80 inland.

Ø **Check out the slide below for fog risks 
today**.

Simulated Radar Snapshot (12 PM CT)

Short-Term Forecast Discussion

Friday, March 10th, 2021

Sustained Winds (2 PM CT)

High Temperatures Today



Ø A lot of uncertainty exists for two periods on Sunday, the first being tomorrow morning and the other being early 

Saturday evening before the winds pick up. Both periods have rather low confidence.

Ø Guidance is currently not favoring fog Saturday morning as it looks like there may be slightly less moisture to work 

with. We will need to fine tune these risks into the afternoon, but right now we are not in favor of fog for late Friday 

evening / Sat AM. The threat is not 0 and fog is still possible, but would lean toward no development at the moment. 

Ø The other window to watch for fog development is in the sundown to early overnight window, Saturday PM to early 

Sunday AM. Some guidance is trying to suggest a period where some patchy fog may develop along the coast before 

the winds would pick up and really limit any fog. Currently would side with fog not developing, but there is certainly 

potential for this thought to change if we see more agreement in data

VISIBILITY (10 AM CT SAT)

Fog Report 

VISIBILITY (6 PM CT SAT)

Saturday, March 13, 2021 
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Normal
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Normal



Ø Will need to watch for another day of low end iso 

sprinkle/ light showers chances. Tomorrow’s chance 

(~10%) looks most favorable in the 1PM-7PM 

window. These would be very light in nature.  Mostly 

dry conditions are anticipated.

Ø The first half of the day looks to see winds 8-13 MPH 

with gusts 13-18 MPH. Anticipating ~Noon and 

beyond to have winds of 13-18 MPH and gusts 20-25 

MPH coming from the SE at the boarding station. 

Winds will be the strongest once the sun goes down

Ø Highs tomorrow look to be in the upper 60’s F/ lower 

70’s F over open waters.  Temperatures around 80 F 

will be possible further inland.

Ø Fog info is on the slide above

Simulated Radar Snapshot (4 PM CT)

Short-Term Forecast Discussion

Saturday, March 13th, 2021

Sustained Winds (4 PM CT)

High Temperatures Saturday



Ø Our best shot at rain for the next few days looks to come 
Sunday.  The best rain chances look to come in the early 

afternoon hours from roughly 3 – 8 PM.  Lightning / thunder

cannot be ruled out.  Currently anticipating to arrive to the

HOU area in a weakening fashion. Spotty chances will be 

possible in the morning as well pending on the exact 
evolution of this frontal boundary.

Ø Winds Sunday are anticipated to be 15-20 MPH with gusts 

20-30 MPH from the SE.  Gustiest of winds are most likely 

upon the cold front passage.  Winds behind this front look to
calm/ shift NW Sunday evening before a return of S/ SE

winds on Monday.

Ø High Temperatures on Sunday look to be in the upper 60’s F/ 

lower 70’s F on Sunday.

Ø Currently not in favor for fog on Sunday.  If winds trend 

weaker moving forward into the forecast, then this could 

open up the opportunity.

Simulated Radar Snapshot (5 PM CT)

Short-Term Forecast Discussion

Sunday, March 14th, 2021

Sustained Winds (12 PM CT)

High Temperatures Sunday



Ø Above normal 

temperatures are 

expected for the next 

few days before a 

cooler temperatures 
next THU – FRI with the 

passage of a cold front.  

A few shots of 

precipitation will be 

possible over the next 
few days with drier 

conditions after 

Wednesday.

Ø The week 2 timeframe 
will offer up some 

precipitation risks with 

the best potential just  

East of the Houston 

area. Temperatures will 
likely drop below 

normal for this period.

Ø The end of March/ early 

April will feature a more 
active subtropical jet 

with increased moisture 

risk.  Temperatures are 

expected to be warmer 

than normal.

Long-Range Forecast 

Discussion

Friday, March 12, 2021

Week 1 Forecast

Week 2 Forecast

Weeks 3/4 Forecast


